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RECOMMENDATION





Staff recommends that the MTA Board of Directors adopt an oppose position on 


AB 2333.





PROVISIONS





Existing law establishes the formulas for allocated gas tax funds through the State Transportation Improvement Program (STIP).  The county transportation commissions allocate 75% of these funds designated as Regional Improvement Program funds and the Department of Transportation, Caltrans, programs 25% of these funds designated as the Interregional Transportation Improvement Program (ITIP) funds.  The MTA is a county transportation commission.





AB 2333 would:





Require Caltrans to give priority to projects that facilitate airport development and access only if that county is consistent with the Aviation element of the Regional Transportation Plan (RTP) as adopted by the Southern California Association of Governments.  


Authorize the Southern California Regional Airport Authority to review master plans for each county to determine the county’s compliance with the RTP.





IMPACT ANALYSIS





Another legislative attempt to use transportation funds as an enforcement mechanism or incentive is evident in SB 1262 (Torlakson).  This bill would require that 10% of a county’s Regional Transportation Improvement Program funds be used as an incentive program to encourage housing.  As in AB 2333, transportation funds are sought as a tool to influence decisions in other issue areas.  AB 2333 is an attempt to use transportation funds to influence decisions concerning airport growth in Southern California.  The City of El Segundo is the sponsor of AB 2333.





SCAG in adopting its Regional Transportation Plan (RTP) outlined a plan for aviation growth in the SCAG region.  In that plan a cap is identified on passenger traffic at LAX which has support from those groups desiring to limit growth at Los Angeles International Airport.  These groups have sought to identify an enforcement mechanism that could be applied to SCAG’s RTP.   AB 2333 would use ITIP funds as that mechanism.





AB 2333 is troubling because it would use funds for one issue, surface transportation, as a tool to control decisions related to another issue, airport growth.  A dangerous circumstance could be created where funds for needed transportation projects throughout Los Angeles County could be restricted because of decisions made by an entity wholly uninvolved in the decision making process for those projects.  For example, ITIP funds have been allocated to the Interstate 5 corridor.  If airport authorities made a determination and that decision was determined to be inconsistent with SCAG’s RTP, then the availability of future ITIP allocations could be jeopardized.  A vital transportation project unrelated to the airport could suffer.





SCAG’s Regional Council has adopted a “seek amendments” position on AB 2333.  SCAG staff is working with the Assembly Member’s office to develop amendments that would create other financial incentives to induce decisions consistent with SCAG’s RTP.  As of this writing, AB 2333 still contains language that would use ITIP funds as that mechanism.





Staff, therefore, recommends that the MTA Board of Directors oppose AB 2333.
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